GRAND COUNTY WATER CONSERVANCY DISTRICT SPECIAL SERVICES WATER CONSERVANCY DISTRICT

Regular Meeting -----July 5, 1983

The meeting was called to order by the Chairman, ATTENDANCE K. E. McDougald at 7:00 A.M. at the Ramada Inn. Board members present were D. L. Taylor, Sam Taylor, Curt Young and Everett Schumaker.

Special Services Board members present were: K. E. McDougald, Everett Schumaker. George White and Dan Holvoak.

Others present were Gary Wilson, Dale Pierson, District Maintenance Man, David J. Bretzke, Executive Director, and Roberta R. Highland, secretary.

Roberta Highland read the minutes of the meeting of June 21, 1983. D. L. Taylor moved the minutes be approved as read. Everett Schumaker seconded. MOTION CARRIED.

MINUTES

Pressure on the irrigation system was discussed and a proposed eight inch loop was pointed out on the map. PROBLEMS ON David was asked if putting in the loop was going to have to be done, or could the District get by with just a pressure reducer. It was explained that the loop would raise the dynamic pressure and the static pressure would go no higher. This would increase the pressure 13 lb. Useage on the extension was discussed and experminting with shutdowns was suggested. George White moved we go ahead and put in the loop. After some discussion, Dale Pierson reported on the pressure problems and what he had done to find and solve them. Gary Wilson stated that at his place, the pressure has varied from 70 lb. to 30 lb. D. L. Taylor questioned the use of the line, and Dale reported that Larry Anderson had used our figures on use, and run them through the computer to get his recommendation to put in the loop. After discussion, D. L. Taylor suggested we run through more checks on the system before the District spends a lot of money on something it might not need. It was reported that Horace Beeman was having real pressure problems and the possibility that his line was too small was discussed as a source of some of the friction loss. George White stated that in his opinion the loop needed to be done and we should not be waiting around studying when we could go ahead and solve the problem. Curt Young seconded the motion to go ahead and put the loop in. After discussion as to the District doing the work, the need for an engineering study, and if we could get permission from the County to hang the pipe from the bridge to cross Pack Creek, and other alternatives to a creek crossing, the Chairman polled the members individually. MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY.

PRESSURE IRRIGATION SYSTEM

LOOP EXTENSION ON IRRIGATION LINE ON SPAN-ISH VALLEY DR. GRAND COUNTY WATER CONSERVANCY DISTRICT SPECIAL SERVICES WATER DISTRICT July 5, 1983 Page 2

David Bretzke was asked to order the pipe and LOG go ahead with the plans, and to get permission from the EXT County to hang the line for the creek crossing from the bridge.

LOOP EXTENSION

Culinary water was discussed, and K.E. Mc- CITY USE Douglad asked how much water was being delivered to the City. Dale Pierson reported that when the pressure reduced, he had shut down the City. At the time of being shut down, the City had been taking 500GPM and he had cut the City down to 300 GPM from George White Well No. 4. He alsoreported that he is having trouble with Betty Schumaker Well No. 3 and that right now we are delivering 550 GPM, but will probably have to cut the City back to 300 GPM again while the pump is being worked on.

K. E. McDougald reported that he had been to a CITY CONTRACT City Council meeting, and that Al Anderson, the City Engineer, had told the City Council that they should make the District stick to the contract, and deliver the amount of water called for in the Contract. The Contract with the City was discussed, and the possibility of using George White Well No. 3 to put water for the City into the system was discussed.

George White stated that to use George White Well No. 3, we would have to run a line from Kerby Lane to the well. David Bretzke was directed to add this line to the loop project, and also to start sampling the well and get Health Department approval.

10" LINE TO GEORGE WHITE WELL NO. 3

Everett Schumaker asked about the treatment plant and was assured the City was working on that. Redrilling and updating Betty Schumaker Well #1 was discussed, together with a plan to take Colorado River water, if only to keep up the water rights to the river warer.

RIVER WATER RIGHTS

David Bretzke reported to the Board that the claim DONNA of Donna Koskinen for unemployment benefits had been denied. KOSKINEN

The Hance well was discussed, and David Bretzke stated that Beeman's well log showed only a 30 GPM flow, not the 100 GPM flow previously reported.

HANCE WELL

The meeting adjourned at 8:10 A.M.

ATTEST:

K. E. McDougald, Chairman

David J. Bretzke, Secretary